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PLYMOUTH SELECT BOARD 
 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 2022 
 

REMOTE VIA ZOOM, PLYMOUTH, MA – 6:00 PM 
 
 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
6:00PM - CALL TO ORDER 
 
Richard Quintal, Chairman of the Board, called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and asked 
Vice Chairman Cavacco to read the following statement: 
 

In accordance with S2475, and pursuant to Chapter 20 of the Acts of 2021, this meeting will 
be conducted via remote means.  Members of the public who wish to watch the meeting may 
do so in the following manner: tune into PACtv government cable access channels Comcast 
Channel 15 or Verizon Channel 47 and watch the meeting as it is aired live, or watch the 
meeting live through PACtv’s website at  https://pactv.org.   Members of the public who wish 
to PARTICIPATE in the meeting may do so in the following manner: contact the Select 
Board’s Assistant, Chris Badot, who is available prior to and throughout the meeting to provide 
public remote access, via the public call-in line, (508) 322-3383, or cbadot@plymouth-ma.gov.  
No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be 
made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings in real time, via 
technological means.  In the event that we are unable to do so, for reasons of economic hardship 
and despite best efforts, we will post on the Town’s website an audio or video recording, 
transcript, or other comprehensive record of proceedings as soon as possible after the meeting.  
 

Present:  Richard Quintal, Chairman 
Betty Cavacco, Vice Chairman  
Patrick Flaherty 
Harry Helm 
Charlie Bletzer  
 

Lee Hartmann, Acting Town Manager 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
6:00PM – PUBLIC HEARING – Shanty Rose 
 

Chairman Quintal read the Public Hearing Notice into the records as follows: 
In accordance with Chapter 138 of the Massachusetts General Laws, as amended, notice is 
hereby given that a Public Hearing will be held remotely on Tuesday, February 1, 2022 at 
6:00pm to consider the application for the transfer of an Annual All Alcohol Restaurant 
Liquor License from Shanty Rose Inc d/b/a Shanty Rose, 6 Town Wharf, Richard Milmore, 
to Shack on the Wharf Corp d/b/a Shack on the Wharf, 6 Town Wharf, Paul Tupa. 
Description of premises is as follows: Two buildings plus outside patio area totaling 2080 
square feet. Includes bar seating, two dining areas, kitchen, outside patio area, 6 exits and 
entrances, wheelchair ramp and 2 handicap accessible bathrooms. Anyone wishing to be 
heard on this matter should plan on attending this virtual meeting. 
 

Steve Triffletti came on and said he is representing his client, Paul Tupa. He said he and 
Peter Lacedo are Principles in an entity known as Shack on the Wharf. He said they created 
this for the acquisition and use of the location currently operating as the Shanty Rose. He 
said it is located behind Tavern on the Wharf which they currently own and operate.  

https://pactv.org/
mailto:cbadot@plymouth-ma.gov
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Steve Triffletti said this Public Hearing seeks to transfer the existing liquor license from the 
Shanty Rose to Shack on the Wharf. He said the property is owned by the Town and has been 
leased to the Shanty Rose and the Town has already approved the transfer of that lease to 
Shack on the Wharf. He said the cost of the purchase of these assets is $750,000 and they are 
borrowing that amount from Tavern on the Wharf LLC. He said there are no major 
renovations planned at this time. He said they have also filed for the usual Entertainment 
Licenses in conjunction with their Liquor License. He said they have also been operating the 
new Plymouth Public House located in Cedarville for the past month or so. He said they have 
complied with all Town regulations and have not had any complaints brought against them 
and they respectfully ask for the Select Board support on this request.    
 

Selectman Bletzer said he has no problem with this transfer but the only question he has is 
that the Shanty Rose never had entertainment on the deck, so he has an issue with that. He 
said that he feels this isn’t something that this business needs as it might conflict with Cabby 
Shack and their outside entertainment. 
 

Steve Triffletti said each time his clients apply for a liquor license they also apply for all of 
the side permits as well so they don’t have to come back before the Select Board to address 
them. He said their plan is to have entertainment that is consistent with Cabby Shack and 
Tavern on the Wharf. 
 

Paul Tupa came on and said they plan on holding functions and when they do, they would 
like to have live entertainment to enhance their guest’s experience. He said in the future they 
plan on hiring an architect to come in and clean the place up and play off of the views. He 
said that could change everything regarding the placement of the outdoor area, so they are 
just looking down the line for future growth. He said it is sch a small area they are 
envisioning a single guitar player with only one speaker to enhance and invite more people 
in. He said they do not want to impede Cabby Shack, but we do want to compete with them. 
 

Selectman Bletzer said he is very familiar with the Shanty Rose, and it is too small of a place 
to be having any kinds of functions. He then said if you have a DJ out there on the wharf 
with the wrong crowd then who knows what will happen or what will be played. He said you 
have no control over a DJ when it comes to their music. He said as it stands right now, he 
would be against this outside amplified music permit. He said if you renovate the space then 
come back and might change his mind. 
 

Selectman Helm said he also has issues with the outside amplified music permit. He said 
when the Shanty Rose was given the approval to expand the outside area onto the town-
owned property next door he said they wanted to create a family restaurant. He said that was 
approved and he feels that should be carried through with the lease agreement with the Town. 
He said he doesn’t see how a Sunday entertainment permit and an outdoor amplified music 
permit fit into the original plans of a family restaurant. 
 

Paul Tupa came on and asked if Selectman Helm had ever been to the Tavern on the Wharf 
or the Public House because that is what they are really basing this on. He said he is the 
father of three young children and the only type of establishment that they are interested in 
running is one that they can bring their kids to. He said Peter Lacedo also has three younger 
children as well, so they are definitely going for the family restaurant theme. He said they 
have bigger sized tables so they can accommodate large families as well as tourists with 
children. He said they are not looking for a DJ or a nightlife atmosphere but rather a family 
fun restaurant that will be serving brunch as well. He said they also host a brunch with Santa 
during the holidays as well as brunch with the Easter Bunny. He said that is definitely their 
goal and remains to be their “bread and butter” of the business. 
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Selectman Bletzer said that we are taking about the Shanty Rose and not Tavern on the 
Wharf. He said the Shanty Rose is small and he can envision a DJ blaring music outside 
while tourists are walking by, and it wouldn’t be a good look for Plymouth. He said there 
will be music coming from Cabby Shack, Tavern on the Wharf and now the Shanty Rose and 
that would be too much, so he is just trying to protect that area by keeping it quieter.  
 

Selectman Flaherty said he wanted to remind the Board that if we approve this outdoor music 
permit and there are issues, we can always bring them back before the Board to discuss 
mitigating an of these issues. He also said if someone comes before the Board that wants to 
make an investment in the community, he is certain that they are not trying to create 
something that will be a disaster. He also said that he is not comfortable with denying 
someone a request simply because someone else thinks a neighboring business won’t like it. 
He said he does not want to vote with the intent of protecting another business. 
 

Selectman Helm said that he wants to make it very clear that his concerns about the outdoor 
entertainment have nothing to do with protecting any other business. 
 

Vice Chairman Cavacco said they are making a significant investment in this. She does not 
have a problem with outdoor music, but she would like to see it event specific. She said in 
the good faith of moving forward she would like to see this transfer pass and suggested 
waiting on the outdoor music permit and apply for them event specific. She said it can be 
convoluted down there when there is a lot of music playing at the same time.  
 

Chairman Quintal said everyone around them has this permit, so he feels to say no to this one 
because it is a smaller operation does not seem right. He said he always hears music going 
down there and that’s the way it is on the waterfront. He said if you want peace and quiet you 
should go to the beach but if you want entertainment, you go downtown and the waterfront. 
He agrees with Selectman Flaherty saying if there are issues, we bring them back in and 
discuss ways to mitigate any issues.  
 

Richard Milmore came on and said he lost a lot of parking because of the wharf and the only 
thing that has been keeping him going is the entertainment, especially during the winter.  
 

Betsy Milmore came on and said music is a draw anywhere that you might go, and different 
music draws different people. She said she doesn’t think the music will be offensive as 
Selectmen Bletzer mentioned earlier. She said she is certain that the music will be tasteful 
and there will not be any DJ’s that have free run of whatever they want to play. She also said 
that this space is conducive to events, and they just held a wedding there and it was beautiful 
especially with all of the different rooms. She said they have put a lot of thought, money, and 
time into this and added that most of the time musicians have their backs to the wharf and 
play the music in towards the establishment. She said she can sit out on the deck at the 
Shanty Rose and barely hear any music around her, so she doesn’t see a lot of conflict there. 
She agrees that if there was music that was distasteful or bad behavior it would be shut down 
by the Town of Plymouth immediately. She said that is not their intent and that they would 
just rather get this permit, so they don’t have to come back to the Town every time they have 
an event or party. She said she thinks it is in good business and fair to grant them the same 
opportunities that any other business on the wharf has.  
 

Selectman Bletzer said this has nothing to do with the Milmore’s at all. He said he would just 
like to see something done to the building before there is any live entertainment or functions.  
He said this is how he feels now and said he would absolutely change is vote if they came 
back before the Board after making changes because he would like to see everyone succeed. 
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On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Charlie Bletzer, the Board voted to approve 
the transfer of an Annual All Alcohol Restaurant License for Shack on the Wharf. Voted 5/0 
 

On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Charlie Bletzer, the Board voted to approve 
a Common Victualler License for Shack on the Wharf. Voted 5/0 
 

On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Charlie Bletzer, the Board voted to approve 
a Comprehensive Entertainment License (Group 1, 2, 3 – Radio, TV, Dancing, Live) for 
Shack on the Wharf. Voted 5/0 
 

On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Charlie Bletzer, the Board voted to approve 
Extension of Hours (1:00am) for Shack on the Wharf. Voted 5/0 
 

On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Charlie Bletzer, the Board voted to approve 
Early Sunday Sales (10:00am) for Shack on the Wharf. Voted 5/0 
 

On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Charlie Bletzer, the Board voted to approve 
Sunday Entertainment (Live) for Shack on the Wharf. Voted 5/0 
 

On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Charlie Bletzer, the Board voted to approve 
an Outdoor Amplified Music Permit (Live DJ from 12:00pm to 12:00am) for Shack on the 
Wharf. Voted 3/2       Quintal-Yes, Cavacco-Yes, Flaherty-Yes, Helm-No, Bletzer-No 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
6:36PM – VIRTUAL TOWN MEETING 
 

Steve Triffletti, Town Moderator, came on and said as we all know we have been in a surge 
with the Covid-19 Omicron virus which has resulted in more remote participation. He said 
we tried going back to in-person meetings and now we are back to virtual meetings. He said 
he has been in contact with our state delegation, and they have supported legislation to 
extend the former legislation for remote participation that expires on April 1st and Town 
Meeting is scheduled for the next day. He said a couple of weeks ago the House passed 
Senate Bill 2622 which allows for representative Town Meetings by remote means in 
response to the pandemic and he expects the Governor to sing it very soon. He said we are 
busy planning for Town Meeting, and it is time to make these decisions and he respectfully 
asks that the Select Board approve the request for a virtual Town Meeting. He said the 
process remains that the Town Meeting Member’s first order of business would be to vote 
whether or not they wanted to proceed with remote participation or not. He said at our 
previous virtual meetings we had the highest attendance and highest voting and Town 
Meeting Members have learned how to navigate both the Zoom videoconferencing as well as 
the OTI V-Voter. He said we are able to bring in panels and residents which is required 
through the statute. He said he met with the Board of Health, and they voted unanimously to 
support a virtual Town Meeting rather than an in-person Town Meeting because of the 
ongoing surge and new variant of Covid-19. He said given the number of people that would 
be gathering during the Town Meeting and the ongoing increase in positive cases, it is his 
view in listening to the science and medical field, that it is appropriate once again to make 
this request so that they can continue to make plans necessary to conduct this meeting. 
 

On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Patrick Flaherty, the Board voted to approve 
conducting the April 2, 2022 Special and Annual Town Meetings remotely due to the 
continued risk from the pandemic. 
 

Votes 3/2       Quintal-Yes, Cavacco-Yes, Flaherty-Yes, Helm-No, Bletzer-No 
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__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
6:40PM – TOWN MEETING ARTICLE 19 
 

Lee Hartmann came on and said this is a petitioned article and because of the size and the 
amount of money it has to go through the capital process. He said this article is seeking $1.5 
million dollars for sidewalks on Plympton Road (Route 80) near West Elementary. He said 
when it went through the capital process it ranked 47 out of 52 articles which is a fairly low 
priority. He said if Town Meeting does vote to move forward and fund this project it would 
have to be through borrowing. 
 

Vice Chairman Cavacco asked if we could use ARPA Funds for this because it is 
infrastructure, to which Lee Hartmann said he would have to look into that. 
 

Chairman Quintal asked how developments get approved without providing sidewalks, 
saying it’s too bad we don’t have a bylaw that states if an area is developed then the 
developer has to add sidewalks so taxpayers don’t have to pay for them, to which Lee 
Hartmann said the big issue is if you look back to the 70’s and 80’s there was never any real 
concern about sidewalks in and around developments as we’ve seen in West Plymouth. He 
said now when projects come in the sidewalks off site are a major discussion and we are now 
looking at ways to put sidewalks in around these developments like we did with the Market 
Basket area. He said in this area it gets a little more complicated because Route 80 is a state 
road and is under the Massachusetts Highway Department’s jurisdiction. He said Carver 
Road also gets tricky because there is no roadway layout on file to plan for a sidewalk. He 
said many projects that come before them are not always simple in terms of adding 
sidewalks. He said when project come before them the Planning Board, Zoning Board of 
Appeals, and Town Staff spend a lot of time talking about where sidewalks could go and the 
area they would cover. He said unfortunately there are many challenges, legal and otherwise.  
 

Judy Barber came on and thanked the Board for having her in tonight. She said she is the 
Chair of the West Plymouth Steering Committee and said they submitted this petitioned 
article because they are very concerned about the traffic and pedestrian safety. She said this 
would be an ADA six-foot sidewalk with a vertical granite curb spanning about 0.62 miles on 
Plympton Road from Commerce Way to Kristin Road. She said we would have to work with 
the State Department of Transportation because it is a state road. She said they are seeking 
$1.5 million dollars and the DPW is also searching for other funding. She said in 1999 the 
Town applied for the Safe School Highway Grant and unfortunately did not get accepted. 
She said once this gets accepted the Engineering Department would come in and look at 
which side of the street the sidewalk should be placed. She then said this was submitted by 
the DPW in 2020 but at that time it was proposed to go from Samoset Street all the way 
down to the Kingston town line. She said at that time it was accepted by Town Boards and 
Committees but due to the pandemic our economic conditions had changed, and Town 
Meeting was postponed until August. She then showed the Board a map of the impact area 
and said it is a huge area and a very dangerous spot due to the amount of development. She 
said the two main reasons for this sidewalk is for children to be able to commute to school at 
West Elementary and also walk to after school sports. She said the other reason is that many 
of the local neighborhoods are not connected to each other and it is very difficult for 
residents to walk from place to place if they choose to. She said the West Plymouth Steering 
Committee is trying to connect people to the area and this would be a great way to do that. 
She then went over a list of projects and developments that have been built in the area over 
the past five years. She said they have not yet experienced the full impact to these 
developments and there are others planned for the area as well. She finished by saying part of 
good planning is planning for everything. 
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Vice Chairman Cavacco said again that she would like to know if we could use ARPA Fund 
as well as funds from the new infrastructure bill. She also said she would like to check with 
our Grant Writer to see if there is any money out there that could be used for this project. She 
said this project has been going on for a while and she agrees that we need to have sidewalks 
in front of and around our schools. 
 

Selectman Bletzer said he would like to see this project addressed and not be put on the back 
burner. He said he would like to figure out a way to get this project done without putting the 
burden of funding on the taxpayers. He said he would also like to look closer at these issues 
as we get new projects and developments as well. 
 

Judy Barber came back on and said they have been talking about the new federal funding that 
will be coming available and she then read the following from Jonathan Beder.  
 

“I agree that there will most likely be future grants, but we cannot gauge when and what 
purposes and/or restrictions they may have. MassWorks may be viable but there needs to be 
strong housing and economic components for consideration of these grants. They will also 
not be announced until the fall.” 
 

She said these grants are not welled defined just yet, and it appears that the limitations and 
restrictions may not make this project a good candidate for this funding. She said our State 
Representative is looking into this matter and is checking to see if there were anything that 
would fit with this project, so we are waiting to hear back from her. 
 

Selectman Flaherty said if this goes to Town Meeting and the funding source is borrowing 
would that still need a 2/3’s super majority vote, to which Lee Hartmann said yes. Selectman 
Flaherty then asked if another funding source came up before Town Meeting would it still 
need a super majority vote, to which Lee Hartmann said yes, and added that even if we found 
a funding source for less than the $1.5 million dollars we could still borrow because Town 
Meeting would approve the most that could be borrowed.  
 

Chairman Quintal asked if Town Meeting only partially funded this could we do some of it 
this year and finish it up later with additional funding, to which Lee Hartmann said we would 
have to talk to Jonathan Beder to see if that would be a viable option. He said some projects 
are all or nothing, but we can certainly look into that. 
 

Al DiNardo came on and said he lives at 46 Sunflower Way and was recently elected as a 
Precinct 12 Town Meeting Member. He said he served on Town Meeting in his previous 
town and was also the Chair of their Sidewalk Committee. He said not only are these 
sidewalk issues, but they are also ADA issues, and he supports this Article.  
 

Chairman Quintal asked if the Committee of Precinct Chairs voted on this Article yet, to 
which Judy Barber said they have not voted yet, but she is scheduled to present it at their 
February Meeting. She said the Finance Committee voted unanimously in favor. She also 
said that the Capital Improvement Committee recommended it for borrowing for a period of 
fifteen years for principal and interest.  
 

Chairman Quintal said he works in the area and said he sees the need for this every day, so he 
supports this Article completely.  
 

Vice Chairman Cavacco said she is in favor and asked the Acting Town Manager to reach 
out to Town Counsel regarding the need for ADA Compliance, to which Lee Hartmann said 
anything new being constructed has to be ADA Compliant. He said he doesn’t think the Mass 
Highway Department has any plans to work on that road so there shouldn’t be any issues.  
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Selectman Helm said he is in favor of this regardless of if we don’t get any outside funding 
because there is a significant need for these sidewalks. He said the West Plymouth Steering 
Committee described the development that has gone on and that is yet to be built and that 
supports the need for this.  
 

On a motion by Harry Helm and seconded by Betty Cavacco, the Board voted to recommend 
Article 19 to the April 2, 2022 Spring Town Meeting. Voted 5/0 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
7:07PM – TOWN MANAGER’S CONTRACT 
 

Vice Chairman Cavacco said they have come to an agreement with Derek Brindisi. She said 
he was voted in as the appointed Town Manager and now we are finalizing his contract.  
 

Chairman Quintal then read the press release as follow: 
The Plymouth Select Board is pleased to announce that an appointment contract has been 
successfully negotiated with Mr. Derek Brindisi as the next Town Manager. Mr. Brindisi was 
selected after a nation-wide recruitment and selection process. It is expected that Mr. 
Brindisi will assume the duties of the Town Manager on March 14th. Mr. Brindisi currently 
serves as Town Manager for the Town of Upton where he has been employed since 2017. 
During his tenure in Upton, Mr. Brindisi has led the downtown redevelopment efforts, re-
engineered their financial structure, and secured an AA+ bond rating, developed a twenty 
first century public safety model, and focused on environmental initiatives by assisting in 
acquisitions of hundreds of acres of open space. Prior to this Mr. Brindisi served at the 
Assistant Town Manager in Plymouth and was the Director of Administration and Health for 
the City of Worcester. Mr. Brindisi is also Lieutenant Colonel in the New Hampshire Air 
National Guard. Mr. Brindisi holds a bachelor’s degree in science from Worcester State 
College and a master’s degree in public administration from Clark University. The Board is 
very excited to hire Mr. Brindisi whose experience in both Plymouth and other communities 
and will serve this community well into the future. His prior knowledge of coastal 
communities is advantageous and has a proven track record in local government and values 
active listening and respectful dialogue. Mr. Brindisi said he is really looking forward to 
coming back and working with the Plymouth community, the Select Board, and Town Staff to 
achieve their collective visions. Plymouth is an amazing place, and he feels very fortunate to 
be joining the team. Mr. Brindisi will be paid an annual salary of $230,000 and will begin 
his employment with the Town of Plymouth on March 14, 2022. 
 

Chairman Quintal wished Derek Brindisi all of the luck in the world on behalf of the entire 
Select Board. He said Mr. Brindisi has already been in Plymouth meeting with staff and 
some of the Selectmen. He said everyone is excited to move forward and get some work 
done with the New Town Manager. 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
7:11PM – TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT 
 

Lee Hartmann, Acting Town Manager, came on and wanted to thank Jonathan Beder, DPW 
Director, and his staff for all of their hard work during this past blizzard. He also wanted to 
thank Emergency Management as well as the entire Police Department and Fire Department 
for their hard work as well. He also said that the Department of Marine and Environmental 
Affairs along with the Harbor Master and his staff also did a great job during the storm. He 
said it was his first experience watching how all of this works and is coordinated and he was 
very impressed and proud to be a part of that. 
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Selectman Bletzer said that he agreed everyone did an amazing job. He said this was a very 
big snowstorm and said they did a great job keeping the roads cleared and open. He said he 
realizes some roads still need to be cleaned up some but overall, they did a great job. 
 

Selectman Helm said there have been people concerned about the roads not being completely 
cleared. He said Plymouth received upward of twenty-eight inches of snow and will rank in 
the top one or two storms. He said people need to remember that this was a major event. He 
then said people also need to realize that DPW is responsible for over one thousand lane 
miles of roadway which is huge.   
 

Vice Chairman Cavacco wanted to let everyone know that the DPW Crews started working 
at midnight on Friday and didn’t get their first break until Sunday as some point. She said if 
you see them out there working give them a bottle of water or just say thank you. She said we 
are only three says out from this major storm and she thinks we are in good shape 
considering the amount of snow Plymouth got. She said she is aware that the sidewalks are 
all being worked on today and asked people to please have patience.  
 

Chairman Quintal said that he agreed with everything said. He said all of our emergency 
workers were very busy during the height of the storm. He said the Emergency Management 
Director, Christian Horvath, did an amazing job keeping everyone informed and updated. He 
said he actually road in one of the plow trucks and assured everyone that these crews worked 
very hard throughout the storm. 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
7:25PM – PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

David Golden came on and read the following statement: 
 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman and members of the Board, for allowing me to speak 
tonight. I come before you to speak about the upcoming Spring Town Meeting. On 
Wednesday, January 26, our esteemed Town Moderator appeared before the Board 
of Health to request their support in moving forward with a virtual town meeting - the 
fifth since the pandemic's onset. For anyone who moved to Plymouth since March of 
2020, our government's most important actors - the members of this board and Town 
Meeting - have only met virtually. Our citizens have, thus, been unable to show up in-
person and in full cohort to petition our government for more than two years. That 
runs contrary to our very belief system, particularly in New England where self-
determination and democratic participation are the cornerstones of our public life. I 
commend Moderator Triffletti for attempting to address this matter by announcing 
how many people are in line for public comment during Town Meeting sessions. 
However, it simply cannot compare to the impression that a group of passionate and 
articulate citizens can make on their duly elected representatives. Moreover, the state 
has not yet approved an extension for the suspension of certain aspects of the Open 
Meeting Law, making the Board of Health's and the Moderator's actions premature. 
Thus, in response to the Board of Health's vote in support of a virtual Town Meeting, 
I wrote to Dr. Barry Potvin, chair of the board, to request that he consider hosting 
weekly meetings through at least Town Meeting to address the viability of an in-
person meeting in addition to the existing and unnecessary mask mandate. I received 
no response. 

 

Let me be clear: I was in full support of the weighty decisions that had to be made in 
early 2020 in order to keep people safe. 
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Leaders across the commonwealth and in every industry carried the burden of 
reimagining the world as a socially distanced and virtual reality in Response to 
Governor Baker's declaration of emergency on March 23, 2020. But we have come a 
long way since Mr. Baker shut the Commonwealth down on that fateful day nearly 
two years ago. As I have said before this board and the Board of Health, we have 
done the hard work. Businesses shuttered in order to stem the rising tide of COVID 
cases and deaths early in the pandemic. Citizens masked up to protect themselves and 
others, even in the face of empirical data that demonstrates that most of the masks in 
use are not useful in stopping the spread of COVID. Massachusetts has displayed one 
of the highest vaccine acceptance rates in our nation, with 76.4% of the state fully 
vaccinated, and 98.4% of the population at least partially vaccinated. We rank 
among the top five states in vaccination rates. County-wide, our case count is 
plummeting from the peak of the Omicron variant's rise. Deaths in our town are 
stagnant. Why, then, are we making decisions based on old information? It is time 
that we begin the return to normalcy. I humbly request that this board refuse to 
support a virtual platform for our Town Meeting, which is more than two months 
away. Let your constituents show up and be heard, not through a screen...but in front 
of the very people who make the most important decisions about the direction of our 
town. 

 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
8:21PM – LICENSES AND ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES 
 

On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Patrick Flaherty, the Board voted to approve 
an Amplified Music Permit for Project Arts of Plymouth for Family Concerts being held 
from 6:30pm to 9:30pm at the DCR Pilgrim Memorial Park on the following dates: Voted 5/0 
 

o June 29, 2022 
o July 6, 13, 20, 27, 2022 
o August 3, 10, 17, 24, 31, 2022 

 
On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Patrick Flaherty, the Board voted to approve 
an Amplified Music Permit for South Shore Race Management for a Road Race Staging 
Point being held on February 19, 2022 from 8:30am to 10:30am on Town Wharf in the 
Parking Lot in front of Lobster Hut. Voted 5/0 
 
On a motion by Patrick Flaherty and seconded by Betty Cavacco, the Board voted to approve 
an Amplified Music Permit for South Shore Race Management for a Road Race Staging 
Point being held on July 4, 2022 from 7:00am to 9:30am at Stephen’s Field. Voted 5/0 
 
On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Patrick Flaherty, the Board voted to approve 
an Amplified Music Permit for South Shore Race Management for a Road Race Staging 
Point being held on March 27, 2022 and October 2, 2022 from 8:30am to 10:30am across 
from 23 Resnik Road in the Industrial park. Voted 5/0 
 
On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Charlie Bletzer, the Board voted to approve 
an Amplified Music Permit for South Shore Race Management for a Road Race Staging 
Point at DCR Memorial State Park on the following dates and times: Voted 5/0 
 

o March 19, 2022 from 10:00am to 12:00pm 
o September 10, 2022 from 8:00am to 1:00pm 
o November 24, 2022 from 6:30am to 9:00am 
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On a motion by Betty Cavacco and seconded by Charlie Bletzer, the Board voted to approve 
an Amplified Music Permit for South Shore Race Management for a Road Race Staging 
Point being held on December 2, 2022 from 5:30pm to 8:00pm at Town Square. Voted 5/0 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES 
 

On a motion by Charlie Bletzer and seconded by Betty Cavacco, the Board voted to appoint 
Patricia Cho to the Agricultural Commission for a term beginning immediately and 
terminating on June 30, 2022. Voted 5/0 
 
On a motion by Charlie Bletzer and seconded by Betty Cavacco, the Board voted to approve 
the placement of three (3) signs designating Massachusetts Pine Barrens area in Manomet, 
North Plymouth, and Plymouth Center. Voted 5/0 
 
On a motion by Charlie Bletzer and seconded by Betty Cavacco, the Board voted to 
recommend Article 3 (Revolving Funds) to the April 2, 2022 Annual Spring Town Meeting. 
Voted 5/0 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
7:29PM - COMMITTEE LIAISON / DESIGNEE UPDATES 
 

None 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
7:30PM - OLD BUSINESS / LETTERS / NEW BUSINESS 
 

Vice Chairman Cavacco said she has spoken to our New Town Manager as well as Derek 
Beder and we are trying to figure out a way t make it easier for our residents to report issues 
to the town. She said Derek Brindisi found an app that can be used for this purpose, and it 
can be customized to our needs. She then said she would like to pursue this initiative, to 
which Chairman Quintal said we can put this on as an Agenda item once the New Town 
Manager starts in a few weeks.  
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
7:35PM - ADJOURNMENT 
 

On a motion by Charlie Bletzer and seconded by Betty Cavacco, the Board voted to adjourn 
the Open Session at 7:35pm. 
Voted 5/0     By Roll Call: Quintal-Yes, Cavacco-Yes, Flaherty-Yes, Helm-Yes, Bletzer-Yes  
 

Recorded by: Christopher Badot 
  Administrative Assistant, Board of Selectmen 
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